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Thought for the day  
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There is nothing as definite as these words 
ð ôI have to go, I must leave you now, 
never to return.õ Of all   partings in this life 
there is nothing so awful as the last 
farewell, followed by the funeral and burial 
of a dearly    departed one. Those of us 
who are older have become all too familiar 
with the death of a spouse,  parent, other 
family member, or a dear friend. Their last        
moments, if we were there with them when 
they passed, will remain forever etched in 
our memories and hearts. It is in this spirit 
we recall the words of Jesus on the Gospel 
today: 

ôI am going awayéõ  The Gospel   
passage today is one you very likely have 
heard   before  - at a funeral. We have, like 
the disciples to whom Jesus  addresses 
these words, many  question, doubts and 
fears in the face of an impending 
death. But if we  listen to how Jesus 
responded to them, we can take heart 
from the words:  

ôThere are many rooms in my Fatherõs houseõ 

Partings are an inevitable aspect of any relationship and in the 
words of Shakespeare in Romeo and Juliet: ôparting is such sweet 
sorrow.õ Departures at an airport can be heart-wrenching, as  
emigration has become a  regular feature in peopleõs lives. There 
is real fear, anxiety and uncertainty when such a definite decision 
is made to live abroad and down roots permanently.  
 
But when a person dies, we are always ever conscious of the 
empty room at home where they lived or slept, or the empty 
chair at table where once they sat. There also remains an empty 
space in our hearts. But we can take heart today that while they 
are invisible to our sight, they are in Godõs loving care. 
 
In todayõs Gospel it is Jesus who must now go ð it is part of 
Godõs plan that He must leave His disciples. Jesus is about to 
depart but with the promise that there are òmany roomsó in his 
Fatherõs house. These words can console us too as a time of  
grieving. Jesus goes in order to prepare a place for us. 
 
Jesus says these words at the Last Supper ð He wishes to assure 
His followers that all will be well and everything will work out 
for the good in the end. He also promises that He is coming in 
person to take our loved ones ð and us ð as also in the words of 

last Sundayõs Gospel  - ôone by oneõ He leads us. The words 
of Jesus at the Last Supper are recalled in the season of 
Easter  because in the light of the resurrectionñin 
hindsightñJesus words take on a new depth and        
resonance because He came back from the dead. Now His 
last wordsñand His coming backñare simply the promise 
of coming to take us with Him in an hour we do not expect. 
But death, and the prospect of our own death, remains a 
mystery.   

A Jewish nurse who worked for 20 years in a hospice for the 
dying in New Jersey was asked if there was any common       
feature in all the natural deaths of persons she witnessed, 
and she remarked that ôsomeone always comes for them; 
there is a hint of recognition in their eyes and their face  
responds to someoneõs presence, before their expression 
changes and they fall asleep forever.õ  

Time and again in talking to grieving families, there are        
occasions when a dying loved one mentions the name of a 
long dead brother, sister or parent or spouse. They may 
even mention that they see them or mention them by name 
when death is imminent. Even the timing of their passing 
may have personal or family significance that reassures us                      
that there is a Higher Plan beyond our comprehension. 
 
We often need to be reassured of these truths about what   
ultimately faces us all. At Easter time the words of Jesus in 
the Gospel  at the Last Supper do not seem as final and as 
grim as Holy Week, but rather full of promise that where 
He has gone we hope to follow.   

In the month of May we recall the prayer to Our Lady - 
ôpray for O holy Mother of God, that we may be made  
worthy of the promises of Christõ  as well as ôpray for us 
now and at the hour of our death.õ She is our life,  our 
sweetness and our hope in this valley of tearsõ. 

But above all it is good to remember that in every Mass we 
pray these words: 
 
òWe are waiting in joyful hope for the coming of our 
Saviour Jesus Christ.ó 
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For your diary please note that the Annual May           

Procession in honour of Our Lady is on Sunday the 21st 

May at 3.00 pm leaving the Bishopõs House and will   

proceed to the cathedral for Benediction.  All welcome. 

Cobh Parish Income: Sunday 7th May Cathedral: ú2,313.00, 

Rushbrooke: ú537.00, Ballymore: ú210.00. We thank all who 

contributed to these collections.  

Youth Ministry: Our next meeting is in the Bible Garden 
of St. Benedictõs Priory on Friday 26th May @ 4.30pm. 
Contact: Rose 087 4896206 

Cruise liner daysñcan you give an hour of your time?      
As announced in recent weeks we would be grateful for       
volunteers to help meet and greet visitors on Cruise Liner 
Days. Please contact  Fr McCarthy or contact the Parish    
Office for more information. Last Saturday we welcomed the 
Caribbean Princess and visitors were very generous in        
contributing to the cathedral upkeep and the Pipe Organ   
Restoration Fund. Our thanks to all those 23 people  who 
have volunteered so far and have manned the booth in recent 
days and those who have signed up in recent days. 

 

Deaths: We pray for the repose 
of the souls of those who died 
recently.   We pray    especially 
today for Anne Brennan (nee 
OõShea) late of Ringmeen Farm 
Cobh and Wokingham, UK: 
Katrina OõFlynn (nee Walsh) 
Cuskinny Court and late of Listowel, Co. Kerry; Tony Savage, 
Hartlands Point ;Oliver Ireland, Newpark., The Mall and 
Josephine McCormack, Cobh and Dublin. 
May they rest in peace. 

Baptisms: We welcome   into  our       

community  all who were baptised 

recently. 

  Holy Communion Saturdays in May 

20th May St. Josephs 

27th May  Gaelscoil 

 Mass will take place at 10.00 a.m in the cathedral 

Mass Goers Association (MGA) The mission   prayer for 
this period. òWe pray that the world leaders will be guided by 

the Holy Spirit to make good decisions, judgements 
for equitable governance of all Godõs people.ó Our 
next meeting is 17th May after 10.00am Mass in the 
Parish Centre and all are welcome.  Our purpose is 
caring and sharing.  

           

  First Holy Communion Season  

 

We congratulate the boys and girls of Norwood and             

Walterstown National Schools who received their First 

Holy Communion on Saturday 13th May and we thank 

their  teachers and parents who prepared them. 

Faithcast is the new weekly podcast 

from catholicnews.ie, the news source for the Irish 

Catholic Bishops' Conference. Presented by Brenda 

Drumm, Faithcast is a mixture of interviews and news 

snippets from the Catholic Church in Ireland. It is 

published weekly and is available on catholicnews.ie.   

 

The SMA National Novena in honour of Our Lady of 

Knock will begin on Friday, 19th May, 2017 at the African 

Missions Church, Blackrock Road, Cork and will close with a 

Pilgrimage to Knock Shrine on 27th May, 2017.  The 

Novena will be celebrated each evening at 7.30pm (except 

Sat. 27th May at 7.00pm).  For further information please 

contact SMA Blackrock Road at 021 4292871 or SMA Wilton 

at 021 4541069. 

                              The Regina Caeli 

To be recited in the Easter season at Angelus times 

Queen of heaven, rejoice, alleluia! 

For he whom you were worthy to bear, 

alleluia! 

Has risen as he said, alleluia! 

Pray for us to God,  alleluia! 

              Let us pray: 

O God, who through the resurrection of 

your Son, our Lord Jesus Christ, did 

vouchsafe to give joy to the world: grant, we beseech you, that 

through his Mother, the Virgin Mary, we may obtain the joys of  

everlasting  life.  Through the same Christ our Lord.  Amen. 

Bloom 2017 Garden Festival;  Bus to  Bloom Thursday 1st 

June 2017.  Leaving Midleton at 7.15am.  Stopping in 

Ballyseedy and Glounthane.  To book your seat, contact 

Angela on 087-9089303.  Tickets approx. ϵ25.00. 

  The Pioneer Total Abstinence Association of the 
Sacred Heart: Mass and presentation of pins to pioneers 
will be held on Tuesday 23rd May @ 8pm in  the Parish 
Centre.  Anyone requiring pins please contact Maryð 087 
6806981 or Kay- 085 7787783. Refreshments will be 
served and all welcome. 
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             Message from Bishop William Crean  

We are fortunate in Ireland to have the privilege of hosting 

the World Meeting of Families in 2018 (WMOF18). It 

gives the Irish Church the opportunity to celebrate family life 

and focus on the challenges facing Irish families today.       

Pope Francis, who has personally chosen Ireland for this 

event, tells us that òthe wel-

fare of the family is decisive 

for the future of the World 

and of the Church.ó (AL 

31). So I invite you to join 

with us as we prepare for 

this great world family occa-

sion. I will celebrate Mass 

to launch our preparations 

in the Holy Family 

Church in Youghal on 

Saturday 20th. May at 7.30pm. A  newsletter will be issued 

on a monthly basis from September 2017, to keep you in-

formed of events and we hope that you will contact us with 

your suggestions or  comments.  

Family Prayer Book: The Diocese of Cloyne is currently 

preparing a Family Prayer Book to accompany people in       

preparation for WMF2018 (Dublin). We are making a call for 

people to submit personal prayers which are precious and 

unique to them. These may be prayers handed onto you by a 

parent, a grandparent, or other family member. The prayer 

should be no more than 200 words, and should be suitable to 

appear in a Prayer Book designed for families and family life. 

A selection of these prayers will appear in a Diocese of 

Cloyne Family Prayer Booklet to be published in the        

Autumn. Please forward your prayer for consideration along 

with your name, address, email and phone number via email 

to cloynenewevangelisation@gmail.com or via post to         

Fr Sean Corkery, 2 Bellevue Circle, Bellevue, Mallow, Co 

Cork.  
Camp Creideamh Faith Camp for teenagers will take place 

again in Knockadoon (East Cork) over the dates 4th ð 10th June 

(Boys Camp) and 11th ð 17th June (Girls Camp). For those who 

are Post-Primary school age. Activities will include catechesis, 

prayer, sports, hillwalking, kayaking, swimming, music, arts and 

crafts and other activities. For booking www.campcreideamh.ie . 

For more info ring Fr Eamon Roche on 086 9972539.  

 

Safeguarding Children - Diocese of Cloyne 

The Diocesan Safeguarding Children Committee have compiled 
the Procedures to be followed in the Diocese to implement the 
National Safeguarding Children Policy. These Procedures will be 
made available to the Priests of the Diocese at a Meeting of 
Priests on 12th May. They will become available to all on 
www.safeguardingchildrencloyne.ie. Updating and further   
Training will be given at a later date to Parish Safeguarding   
Representatives and Parish Committees.  Under Legislation all 
who work with children or vulnerable adults have to be Garda 
Vetted. The Diocese has a policy of Garda vetting every five 
years for priests and for all those working with children and        
vulnerable adults.   

It is important that children and young people are involved in 
the life of the Church. Jesus reached out to children and the 
Church must continue to involve them in the life and worship of 
Christ. The Safeguarding Children Policy and the Procedures to 
implement this Policy is there to keep children safe and to ensure 
that they can and are involved in the Church in the Diocese of 
Cloyne.  

The 7 Standards of Safeguarding Children Policy and 
Standards for the Catholic Church in Ireland 2016 

Standards 1:  Creating and Maintaining Safe Environments 

Standards 2:  Procedures for Responding to Child Protection 
suspicions, Concerns, Knowledge or Allegations.  

Standards 3:  Care and Support for the Complainant 

Standard 4:    Care and Management of the Respondent 

Standard 5:    Training and Support for Keeping Children Safe 

Standard 6:    Communicating the Church Safeguarding Message 

Standard 7:    Quality Assuring Compliance with the Standards 

Reporting 

If  a person knows, has a child protection concern, or wishes to 
report an allegation of child abuse directly to Church Authorities, 
contact the Designated Liaison Person 086 0368999 or contact 
the Garda or Tusla 

Fr. Patrick Winkle  

Designated Liaison Person,  

Cloyne Diocese 

 

How can I get involved? -If you would like to get in-
volved with the preparations in the Cloyne Diocese, please 
phone the    Diocesan Office at 021 4811430 -Pray for the 
success of the World Meeting of Families 2018. -Prepare 
spiritually with the pastoral programme available from this 
Autumn. -Attend the World Meeting events in 2018 as a 
pilgrim, a volunteer or an exhibitor. Details of opportunities 
will follow in the next few months.  
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